
 

 

 

 

Principals Newsletter 

 

Friday 18th October 2024 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Head Students      

I am delighted to announce our new Head Students for 2024-2025 are; Lucian (Head Boy), Hera (Head 

Girl), Jack (Deputy Head Boy) and Christabel (Deputy Head Girl). Head students can be identified by their 
purple ties and they will ensure our students have a voice.  Their passion and desire for wanting to 

represent students shone through during the interview process and I am incredibly proud of them. 
Congratulations to each of you and I look forward to seeing how you inspire BPA students to Achieve, 

Enjoy and Excel.  

 

Post 16 Meeting       

On Wednesday 23rd October, we will be holding our annual Post 16 meeting, previously known as College 
Transfer evening, for Year 11 students and parents/carers. Students will have the opportunity to speak to 
representatives from colleges/ Sixth forms and listen to presentations as well as ask questions about 

courses and entry requirements. The evening will begin at 5pm in The South Hall.  

 

Year 7 Meet the Tutor Evening   

We will be holding our Year 7 Meet the Tutor evening on Thursday 24th October. The evening will be an 
opportunity to meet your son/ daughters tutor to discuss how they are settling into life at Bower Park 

Academy. Further details have been emailed out via Edulink.  



 

 

 

Attendance      

Students often find the first term in school very tiring, coupled with the closing in of the dark nights and 
cold wintery mornings. However, it is important to stress the importance of attendance for students to 

reach their full educational potential. There is a proven link between good attendance and positive 
academic outcomes. Punctuality is also key factor to success. Please see below how lost learning time 

can have an impact on attendance. 

 

Lost Property     

If your child has lost any item of uniform or had any items confiscated, please tell them to speak to the 
Office Team who will be able to look through the lost property.  All unclaimed lost property items will be 

disposed of after half-term.  
 

Yours faithfully, 

 
Mr E Aylett 

Principal 





 

 

 

Calls for deodorant warnings amid viral 

cold burn challenge on Tiktok - with 

children as young as TEN admitted to 

hospital 
Children as young as ten have played at a dangerous deodorant challenge 

online 

Wounds are caused by very low temperatures – and is better-known as frostbite 
 

The wounds are caused by very low temperatures – and is better-known as frostbite. 

A 15-second burst of aerosol deodorant held just two inches away has been shown to 

reduce skin temperature by more than 60C – enough to cause the extreme burns. 

The surge has been blamed on a social media craze where young people film 

themselves spraying deodorant on to their skin at close range for as long as bearable. 

The stunt leaves a red, circular mark on the skin that children then share on TikTok. 

If you or your child are aware of any young person taking part in this challenge, please 

contact the school. 

Thank you 
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